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Planning is underway to upgrade Schofields Public School with the construction of a new, purpose-built 
three-storey building.  

Demountable relocation works and installing a new access ramp 

To start preparing the school site for construction of the new building, we will be undertaking early 
works to remove and relocate demountable classrooms and storage containers as well as the existing 
access ramp.  

From Friday 22 November 2024, work will start on establishing the construction site for these works. A 
new access ramp will be built first and eight new demountables will be added to the school site.  

The eight existing demountables and the existing access ramp will then be removed from what will 
become the construction area for the new building. The map overleaf shows the location of these works.  

These works are expected to be completed in early 2025, weather permitting. 

Health and safety 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community are our highest priority, and we 
will minimise impacts on the community at every opportunity. 

During these works: 

▪ construction areas will be fenced off to prevent access 
▪ work will occur outside of peak school times (morning and afternoon drop-offs, pick-ups, 

recess/lunch breaks) 
▪ traffic management will include dedicated traffic controllers, signage and barriers to safely 

direct traffic. 
 

Working hours 

All works will take place from Monday to Friday from 7 am to 4 pm. No work will take place on Saturdays, 
Sundays, or public holidays unless otherwise advised. 
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Thank you for your ongoing support and patience as we work to enhance the school’s learning 
environment. 

More information 

You can find more information about the project at edu.nsw.link/SchofieldsPS or by 
scanning the QR code  

If you have any questions about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure 
during business hours on the contact details below.  
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